
FORUM WEST / WOODSMILL POINTE COMMUNITY CLUBHOUSE 
13570 Coliseum Drive, Chesterfield, MO  63017 

  
May 10th, 2021 

 
Dear Neighbor(s), 
 
The 2021 swim season is here and we intend to open our pool! The complete caulking of the pool deck was finished 
last Fall.  The pool fence is being repaired and re-stained this year and the crumbling old tie wall in the pool area is 
also being replaced.  In keeping with our tradition, we hope the pool will open a little early on Saturday May 21st, but 
that is only if the wall and fence are complete.  If they aren’t we will open on the Memorial weekend.  The Board of 
Trustees hopes that everyone will come and enjoy the pool this year.  The pool will be opened seven days a week, 
but due to COVID19 we will not be putting the furniture out, so BYOC -bring your own chair.  And with respect to 
COVID19; we want everyone to be safe, so based on your personal vaccine status; please be COVID19 appropriate and 
responsible.  We will see that there is hand sanitizer and disinfectant wipes available at the pool gate and in the 

bathrooms.  The pool hours are from 9:00 am to 8:00 pm ONLY.  If you are caught in the pool after hours for any 
reason, you will lose all privileges to the pool and or be prosecuted!  If you are in need of a pool key ($15 
Deposit) please contact the Manager at (314) 514-8004.  We need to keep the clubhouse closed for rentals for now, 
but remain hopeful to resume renting it in the Fall as COVID19 regulations continue to ease.   
 
Please review the following safety rules and note that all household members must abide by these rules as 
well.  For everyone’s safety and enjoyment, please adhere to the following: 
       

• No lifeguard on duty, swim at your own risk. 

• Keep the entrance gate closed at all times – this is for everyone's safety & very important. 

• ALL Children under the age of 14 MUST be accompanied by an adult (18 yrs. or older at ALL times).  
No Exceptions! 

• No Glass-bottles/glasses –for all the obvious reasons, they not allowed in the pool area EVER. 

• No running in the pool area & Please No Diving. 

• No hanging on the rope please, (it's broken each year costing more $$). 

• Pets are not allowed in the pool area and Bicycles must be kept outside the fence. 

• Residents are directly responsible for the conduct of their children and any damage done by them regardless 
of the resident's presence or knowledge of the same. 

• Help keep non-residents from using our pool – anyone can be asked for ID/proof of residency & failure to 
present basic information will result in removal and/or an unlawful trespass. 

• Only swim apparel may be worn in the pool (No cutoffs/street clothes/underwear please and NO diapers-
- proper pool diapers on babies please!!).  

• Persons with an infection, or contagious disease may not use the pool. 
 

In addition and in order to maintain our pool and a nice experience for everyone; we need Everyone's full 
cooperation in the following areas: 

 1. Do not open the gate for persons who don't have a key and/or who don’t live here. 
 2. The guest policy: It is suspended due to COVID 19. Only residents may use the pool -no exceptions.  

Please help keep everyone safe and avoid impromptu gatherings, birthdays and partying etc. 
 3. Clean-up after yourself!  Throw refuse in the trashcan. 
 4. Limit the use of floats, especially when the pool is crowded.  Please do not leave personal property at the 

pool - it will be disposed of -what you bring up with you chairs, floats, toys etc. needs to go home with you. 
5.    There is a first aid kit in each restroom.  If you use it, please put it back. 
6.     Help us keep the restrooms clean – please try to limit amount of water going into them. 
 

****Please promptly report any problem with the facility to the Manager's Office 314-514-8004**** 
 

Violations of the safety rules / operating policies will result in the following: 
1st offense - probationary warning   2nd offense - suspension from the pool   3rd -expulsion from pool for season. 

The Community Club Pool belongs to all of us who live here at Woodsmill Pointe.  We all share the expense 
of upkeep and maintenance.  Please help keep it nice for everyone to enjoy! 


